
 

Council and public discussion on December 23
rd

 re: Comprehensive Plan Update 
 

 

13 – 184 To hear a report from the Comprehensive Plan Update Committee re: Comprehensive Plan 

updates. 

 

   
 

   
 

   
 



   
 

   
 

  
 



  
 

  
  

  
 



 
 

 

Councilor Storey-King said that a large portion of the lots in the RR1 zone are either Town owned or have 

conservation easements on them. She thinks this may diminish a lot of fear about huge, sudden growth that will 

come along with the change in lot size requirements in the zone.  

 

Councilor Bingham said that he is a large land owner in the RR1 zone and this will affect him personally. He 

feels that he can make independent judgment on this based on the 30 years he has been involved in the process.  

He feels if this zone change is done correctly with proper clustering and a proper ordinance, it is not going to 

have the significant impact that many people think it will have.  

 

Chris Franklin of 130 Range Road said that this proposal is opening up the door for growth in an area that has 

been semi-protected.  The properties that are currently set aside as open space (in tree growth or agriculture) are 

not in permanent protection and this change would provide an incentive for those land owners to get out of those 

programs by doubling the amount of building they could do on their lots.  The Comprehensive Plan is meant to 

target growth in the new growth areas, and to preserve and identify areas that we want to preserve as the non-

developed areas. The Comprehensive Plan is very concerned about sprawl and not setting us up as an area that 

did not target our growth, but just let our growth go wherever it wanted to go. If this area is all rezoned to two 

acre lots, we are taking away one of the few tools that the Town has to target growth to certain areas and to dis-

incentivize growth in other areas.  

 

Bob Waterhouse, a 32-year resident of Range Road, owns 50 acres of land of which he already split one lot off 

some years ago for his in-laws.  He has seen Cumberland change over the years and has never quite understood 

the RR1 and RR2 zones.  He is personally conflicted about combining the two zones but feels it should be 

decided by the Planning Board and Town Council.  

 

Jim Guidi of Hedgerow Drive is on the Comprehensive Plan Update Committee.  One of the committee charges 

was to consider whether two zones are necessary and equitable.  He feels that based on the comments this 

evening, it is not equitable or necessary. We have sewer hookups available, we have natural gas coming to the 

community, and we have space in our schools. He feels that the argument that we will ruin the rural character of 

the Town by going to 2-acre lots is a tough argument to make. Two acre lots are quite large.  

 

Annie Witte of Tuttle Road asked what the process is and who makes the final decision. 

 

Chairman Stiles responded that the committee forwards their recommendation to the Planning Board, and the 

Planning Board will forward their recommendation to the Town Council, who holds a Public Hearing to consider 

and act on it.  

 



Ms. Witte said that she does not support combining RR1 and RR2 and making all the lot sizes 2-acres. She feels 

that the zoning was put into place for certain areas to be developed and other areas to be preserved.  She feels 

that the focus should be on developing Route 1 and Route 100 commercially. 

 

Judith Wohl of Range Road said that she wants to address the process. The Comprehensive Plan Update 

Committee held a meeting, which was open to the public. There was tremendous opposition by the public at the 

meeting. The Planning Board met on December 17
th

 and again, there was tremendous opposition by the public. 

She was very pleasantly surprised that after hearing from the residents, the Planning Board decided that they 

could not recommend the proposed amendments to the Town Council, particularly the change to the RR1 and 

RR2 zones. The Planning Board felt that the process was moving too quickly and asked that the item be tabled.  

The 2009 Comprehensive Plan survey indicated that a significant number of residents wanted to preserve the 

rural character of the Town. Ms. Wohl said that it is important to her that the Council is aware that the opposition 

that has come forth to date is really not being heard here this evening. Further, it is a very important fact that the 

Planning Board, after hearing that opposition, came to the conclusion that the committee’s recommendation was 

premature.  Ms. Wohl said that she is getting the sense that there is a desire for significant additional residential 

growth in the Town, and she is not sure why. She feels that we cannot do too much to protect our open areas and 

the rural character of this Town. She urged the Council to take a good look at what is going on and to encourage 

input from the community before making a decision.  

 

Julie Franklin of Range Road said that she would like to have seen a limitations slide in the presentation that 

stated “we did not consult outside expertise”.  The committee of 8 people (2 of which do not vote) was charged 

with issue of RR1 vs. RR2 and is it necessary and equitable.  The original Comprehensive Plan Committee 

consisted of 15 members, 3 Town Council liaisons, and 4 consulting companies. That is significant. If this was 

arbitrary back in the 80’s, why is it not arbitrary now? She does not want this issue confused with affordable 

housing. They are separate issues. We need to think about what we really want in the RR2 zone and what makes 

sense.  She wishes that the process would slow down and a consultant could be hired. 

 

Councilor Copp reminded everyone that the reason the lot size issue ever came up is because a resident requested 

it. That resident’s family has lived in Town for hundreds of years and his grandmother owned hundreds of acres 

in Town.  The resident that requested the zone change has 6 acres and wants to give each of his 2 children a lot 

to build on (his land is in a 4 acre lot zone). This issue is all about one citizen’s request. It is not about sprawl.  

 

Sarah Russell said that there has been a lot of discussion regarding the RR1 & RR2 zones, but she does not want 

us to lose sight of the Comprehensive Plan.  She said that this would be a massive change to the plan and she 

would like to see a bigger conservation take place before making the change.  Whether we like the zoning or not, 

it has contributed to our rural character and it is the reason we are a different town.  She is concerned that 

opening the gates to blanket 2 acre zoning will change that.  In terms of the equity argument, there are 2 sides to 

that.  While some property owners may want to develop their lots, there are also those who do not want to 

suddenly look across the street at several new houses, which could decrease the value of their property.  

 

Chairman Stiles thanked everyone for coming this evening and sharing their thoughts.  

 

After some discussion, the Council decided to hold a workshop on this item on January 13
th

 in order to discuss it 

further.  

 


